A non-profit organization



Oregon Pupil Transportation Association Northwest Chapter Meeting Minutes

February 16, 2010

President Mary Conger called the meeting to order at 11:18 am.

Members present: Dawn Persall, NCSD; Lynnette O'Dell, OCSD; Mike Conley, Northside Ford; Dan Wood, Brittain Bus; T.J. Crockett, ODE; Kin Crabtree, Sherwood SD; Shelley Cota, Vernonia; Karen Davis, Vernonia; Mary Conger, NCSD; Patricia Carner, BSD; Charisse Wall, PPSD; and Jean Frazey, BSD

Total attending: 12

Minutes taken by: Jean Frazey

January 2010 Meeting Minutes were approved with amendment.

Amend – next meeting date from 2/15 to 2/16

<u>Financial Report:</u> Dawn Persall reports that:

Beginning Bal. as of January 2010: \$6,817.39

Deposits 80.00 - Membership

Expenses <u>712.78</u> – Winter Workshop

Balance as of February 2010 \$6,184.61

CD Balance \$3655.52

Cash Box \$ 40.00

Financial Report approved

A non-profit organization



Committee Reports

<u>August Workshop:</u> Lynnette O'Dell reported there has been one planning meeting so far and another meeting is planned for 2/19/10. There have been suggestions for new classes that the committee is looking into. A guest speaker suggested is Darryl Dickson on Positive Attitude and Respect.

Lynnette is also working on outstanding balances of districts from 2009 August Workshop. She is making headway with getting them collected

<u>Education:</u> Sandy Van Baggen was able to pull together a list. This list is attached at the end of the minutes.

<u>Membership:</u> Kathy Houck emailed an updated list to Jean F. The list was passed around at the meeting with directions that if you did not see your name but felt dues had been paid to contact Kathy.

<u>Poster Contest:</u> Charissa Wall will make available to the website a flyer to use for the schools to promote the poster contest. She suggests sending it out to all the school secretaries.

Kim Crabtree shared that Sherwood SD has a great student response to the contest because they judges the submitted posters and awards a monetary prize to the winner. And also a driver donates her time to go out to the schools and promote the poster contest during lunch hour with students.

The theme for the 2009-10 Poster contest is "Be aware, Know the Danger Zone". Deadline for posters is April 16, 2010.

A non-profit organization



Sunshine: Dawn Persall reports

1. Doug Fedderson – NCSD His Mom passed, a card will be sent

Please send any information regarding past and present NWOPTA members i.e., job promotion, awards, illness, death of close family member, retirement from Transportation or anything else you feel the association should be aware of, to Dawn's attention.

Winter Workshop: Jean Frazey reports:

Monday, March 15, 2010 is the NW Chapter Winter Workshop and Luncheon from 8 am -1 pm

Monarch Hotel

12566 SE 93rd Ave

Clackamas, Oregon

There's five speakers scheduled for the workshop, lunch will be an Italian theme, there is an early registration drawing for all who are registered and paid by 3/5/10 and all other registration deadline is 3/12/10. The registration form is available on the website to print off and mail in with payment. www.optaschoolbus.org

Safety Exercise: Patricia Carner reports

- There will be no changes to the backing event this year.
- The quizzes for the three events will be using the new DMV Oregon Driver and CDL Manuals
- Trophies the cost of trophies can be improved by change the design.
- 1. In an effort to reduce the cost of the trophies the following suggestions were approved: a) Eliminate one OPTA logo on trophies, b) change to a smaller size trophy, adjusting to trophies for the first three place winners in each category and go to certificates for other place winners.
- NW Chapter Regional Safety Exercise will be May 22, 2010 at Beaverton SD Transportation Center 1270 NW 167th Pl, Beaverton.

A non-profit organization



- 1. Secured an area for spectators.
- 2. Still looking for volunteers for various jobs.
- 3. Manual is available at the website www.optaschoolbus.org
- Western Bus Sale is not available to support the Safety Exercise trophies this year. Looking for other donations.
- Brattain Bus graciously accepted to host a barbecue for volunteers and judges
- Brenthauer Fueling graciously accepted sponsoring the trophies for NW Chapter event
- SW Chapter Regional Safety Exercise will be May 1 in Grants Pass. Carl Salstrom of Salem-Keiser SD the contact person. More information available at the website www.optaschoolbus.org
- State Safety Exercise will be June 5 at Morningstar Church in Salem. More information available at the website www.optaschoolbus.org
- 1. Les Schwab Tires as been contacted to sponsoring trophies for the State event. No response as of this meeting

State Board: Mary Conger reported that:

On February 11th the State Board discussed:

- SW Chapter 2010 Winter Workshop is February 20 in Sweethome, Oregon with a theme of "Bus Driver Boot Camp" will have breakout sessions. The cost is \$20.00 per person and lunch WILL NOT be provided. The registration is 450 participants. SW is looking for instructors to help with a pre-trip event. Highly suggested to carpool for the event. Event location is within walking distance of several food business for lunch.
- SW Chapter 2009 Winter Workshop power point presentation & video will be available soon. It is approved by ODE for 3 hours classroom credit.
- February 14, 2010 is "Love the Bus" Day. ODE has sent statewide an email to Transportation operations and District Superintendents a notice and a link to the website for this event.
- Board voted to recognize Marlin and Barbara Rohlena of Western Bus Sales as Honorary OPTA
 Members for their years of contribution to the improvement to student transportation and the
 promotion of OPTA in the State of Oregon.

A non-profit organization



- Gathering information on hiring a webmaster service to oversee the website.
- A discussion on the changes to the cell phone and seat belt laws. Drivers being convicted of either
 of these in personal or employment vehicle are considered moving violations and worth 10 points
 each on driving records.
- 1. Nextel Radio systems are considered 2-way radio systems.

<u>Summer Conference</u>: 2010 State Summer Conference will be in Eugene at the Valley River Inn June 21 - 24. Steve Huillet is looking for suggestion on mechanic training at the conference. Please forward any ideas to him.

Old Business:

Mary Conger and Dawn Persall presented the 2009-10 NW Chapter OPTA proposed budget. It was approved.

New Business:

T.J. Crockett reports that Steve H. of ODE is looking to improve communication between ODE and the OPTA chapters. ODE is sending T.J. to the NW Chapter Winter Workshop. ODE has found that in their compliance visits that the Metro area is doing very well with their inspections. T.J. handout a memo dated January 11, 2010 from Steve Huillet about changes in the Fingerprinting requirements. He also covered information in Steve's memo on Motor Coaches used for activity buses. The memo is attached to the end of the minutes.

NW Chapter approved to recognize Marlin and Barbara Rohlena of Western Bus Sales as Honorary NW Chapter OPTA Members for their years of contribution to the improvement to student transportation and the promotion of OPTA in the State of Oregon.

It was announced that it is time for nominations for the NW Chapter Buck Klemm Award. Nominations deadline is April 20, 2010. The award is presented at the May 22, 2010 NW Chapter Safety Exercise. The award criteria and nomination form is available at the website www.optaschoolbus.org

A non-profit organization



Brattain provided posters for the Greenest School Contest. Dan Wood also shared that the Hybrid bus mechanical needs is fully supported by Navistar & ICS. Also wants clarify that the winning idea becomes the property of ICS not the student. Patricia Carner shared that there are alternative schools and art teachers that might be interested in the contest in your district. There were over 2000 entries nationally last year. Deadline is March 8, 2010.

Roundtable Discussion:

There was a discussion on Type 10 & Type 21 vehicles, who is responsible for training and record keeping and where to find the information. T.J. shared that the information is located at the ODE website.

Clarification of what vehicles must stop at RR crossing – vehicles over 10,000 lbs must stop.

There is a April 12 In-service for Beaverton Transportation that is funded by the Jack Spear Grant won by Beaverton Training Department.

There will be a short NW Chapter OPTA meeting after the March 15 workshop.

Meeting adjourned 12:30 pm

Next Meeting: March 15, 2010 after the workshop